Troy Intermediate School
PTO Meeting
December 7, 2022

The meet and greet was called to order by President Liz Woolf at 6:00 PM.
Attendance: Liz Woolf, Gyla Hoose, Emily Kenyon, Adrienne Pingitore, and Jessica McWhorter.
Old Business:

Resignations: Approval to accept the resignations of Liz Woolf, Board President and Crystal Bristol, treasurer. Crystal
will be removed from the bank account at the C&N Bank.

Jess McWhorter made and Emily Kenyon seconded approval of the resignations and to remove Crystal from the Bank
account.

Board Members: Adrienne Pigitore was nominated for the President position. Emily Kenyon made and Liz Woolf
seconded approval of the nomination for President. Jess McWhorter was nominated for the Vice President position. Liz
Woolf made and Adrienne Pigitore seconded approval of the nomination for Vice President. Liz Woolf was nominated as
the Treasurer. Adrienne Pigitore made and Emily Kenyon seconded approval of the nomination for Treasurer. Gyla
Hoose will stay on as secretary. Emily Kenyon made and Jess McWhorter seconded approval of the nomination for
Secretary.

Approval for Adrienne Pigitore to be added to the bank account at C&N Bank. Emily Kenyon made and Jess McWhorter
seconded the motion.

Budget: None

Fundraiser: To present TIS has raised $36.00 (only 3 teachers responded to Liz’s email). It was discussed to pump up
the notice to parents via phone to send in their calendar with money and more DOJO notices. A notice will also be sent
home to parents reminding them.

If the fundraisers fail the teachers will need to make other arrangements to pay for their field trips.

Jess will get in touch with Taycee Renzo to inquire about changing our deadline for apparel orders. Presently Jess
thought we had sold over $1,000,00 — not much.

Volunteers: Thank you to all who helped with the Ag Lab. We need to have volunteers that have clearances on file with
the district. If anyone needs help with clearances, please reach out to Liz Woolf: ewoolf@troyareasd.org. Vending
Machines were discussed, Liz will reach out to the SP ED teacher to see if they will take it over. They are looking for
volunteers Literacy Night at WRC on 12/14.

Additional Comments: All were thanked for their time and efforts given to the PTSO. It was suggested that maybe Mrs.
Allen, the Librarian, could be the person to keep the website up to date. It was suggested Mr. Imbt maybe have a

meeting with teachers to discuss the importance of the fundraising and their involvement. Adrienne was thinking about
making posters for the classrooms so they can see where they are in their goals.

Next meet and greet: January 4, 2023, 6 PM.

Meeting adjourned: Emily Kenyon made and Adrienne Pigitore seconded a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:55 PM.
All members voted in favor.

Sincerely,

Gyla J Hoose
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